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Dates for the Diary: 

Monday 10 March 
CSSA – Swimming 
Yrs11/12 Music Exc – Opera House 
Tuesday 11 March 
Boys 15’s/Open Touch Trials – Redfield College 
Girls 15/s/Open Touch Trials – William Clarke College 
Wednesday 12 March 
AICES Hockey – Newcastle 
HICES Jnr. School Swimming Carnival  
Snr. School: Yr 10 Vocational Testing 
Choir Tour Information Meeting 5.15pm - PA 
P & F AGM – Snr. Library 7pm 
• Help us plan this year’s activities  

and hear about school activities for ’08. 

Thursday 13 March 
Yr 11 Legal Studies Exc. – Sydney 
Friday 14 March 
D of E Bronze O’night Training Expd. 
Jnr/Snr School Chapel 
Yr 5 Exc. – Taronga Zoo 
Worlds Greatest Shave 
• Please encourage your child to give,  

in support of this important event. 

Monday 17 March 
HZ Swimming Carnival – Homebush 
• Twilight & Evening  Carnival: best  

wishes to all our swimmers. 

Tuesday  18 March 
College Easter Service – 7pm PA 
Vaccinations for Yrs 7 to 10 
Yr 11/12 Visual Arts Exc. 
Wednesday 19 March 
Yr 7 Boys AFL Gala Day – Pennant Hills 
Yr 11 Geography Excursion – Sydney Olympic Park 

Thursday 20 March 
• Pupil Free Day 

Friday 21 March to Monday 24 March 
• Easter Break 

Tuesday 25 March 
• School Resumes for Term 1. 

Wednesday 26 March 
• * Yr 7 Meet the Homeroom Tutor, 7:00pm 

From The Headmaster:  
                             Dr John Goddard 

Junior School: 
I am very pleased to announce that the arrangements you 
have become familiar with: 

Mrs Mouton as Co-ordinator of Stage 3 
Mrs Sanderson, Year 6 
Mrs White, Year 4 

will now continue as permanent arrangements.  All three 
make a marvellous contribution to the life and success of 
the Junior School. Parents will by now realise that both Mrs 
Kramer and Mrs Gange will not be returning to us at the 
conclusion of their periods of maternity leave and we wish 
them both every joy and blessing in their lives with their oh-
so-quickly-growing-up infants. 

Year 5: Well done for being fishy! 
On Thursday of this week, one of the smellier experiments 
in the life of a school – dissection of fish! - took place in 
Year 5. It was wonderful to see youngsters explore the 
anatomy of the fish, learning about breathing apparatus and 
how the internal organs all fit together.  I hope your children 
came home all happy and excited – but no longer smelly. 

Years K-1 Parents: 
Have you been keeping in touch with the wonderful things 
your children have been doing?  I have the privilege of 
wandering into classes from time to time, and I want to tell 
you of what I have seen this week: 

Kindy on the Computers: 
• Creating repeating patterns for mathematics 
• Manipulating the mouse with more skill than some 

adults 
• Showing fine oral skills in explaining what they are 

doing. 

Year 1 being creative: 
• Successful self-portraits 
• Amazing rainbow fish 
• Creepy caterpillars 
• Bold and beautiful butterflies. 

The energy of the children, the happiness of their responses 
and their engagement with what they are doing is wonderful 
to see.  My thanks to Mrs Misztal and Mrs Coles for letting 
me visit this week. 
Now read on, and see further details of student 
achievements.  Congratulations this week go especially to: 
• Triathlon: Hayden Collins, Dieter Hoffmann and Ben 

Tuynman 
• Tennis: Danica and Nathaniel Barbagello 
• Junior Swimmers: Chloe Patterson, Georgie Thorpe, 

Janae Lane and Hayden Lane. 
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Easter Service 
  Please join us on Tuesday, March 18 March 7pm for our annual college and 

community Easter Service.   
You will be welcomed with open arms – and with 

 great singing, a great message, and refreshments.  
 Together we will be able to celebrate.  

 
From the School Chaplain:  Rev. Graeme Sedorenko  
Beatitudes  

This kid knows when he is on a good thing. She is very happy that mum is willing to exert all 
the effort to get them to their destiny. Oh the benefits of a free ride. The Beatitudes are a 
very interesting read and speak in opposite terms to what we are used to hearing. 
“3"Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven” (Matthew 5:3). 
The very first beatitude tells us that to be rich (receive the kingdom of heaven) you need to 
be poor. Not too many people are out there saying, be poor and get rich. Yet Jesus is 
helping people understand how they can get into heaven, and the way in, says Jesus, is to 

be poor in spirit.  
What does poor in spirit mean?  
If you look at poverty stricken people they have nothing to offer in terms of self-provision. They cannot supply what they 
need for themselves, and in much the same way Jesus is telling those around Him, and all future generations, indeed all 
peoples regardless of economic position and cultural background, to be like that, poor in spirit. To be poor in spirit is to 
abandon one’s pride, stubbornness and anything else that prevents someone from relying on God’s provision for the 
eternal life, found only in the Lord Jesus Christ. To be poor in spirit is to see your own inability to discover, and to get into, 
God’s kingdom on your own terms. 
The message of Jesus does sound like the exact opposite of the daily encouragement we often receive. People are 
regularly told things like: “God helps those who help themselves” or “You have to work hard to achieve.” While both are 
true, God does not encourage laziness, and people who don’t work, often don’t achieve; but when it comes to getting into 
God’s paradise, the only way in is to be a beggar, poor in spirit, asking Jesus to freely give what is needed. Happy are 
those who have the humility to say to Jesus, I need you to get me in God’s kingdom. Oh the benefits of a free ride. 
 

From the Head of the Junior School:  Mr. Rick Harrison  
Despite the appalling weather, the Primary Swimming Carnival was able to go ahead with all of the scheduled events 
completed. It is a measure of the dedication of our students, parents and staff that the carnival did proceed relatively 
smoothly. Many thanks go to the students who swam and supported, the parents, the staff and in particular, Mr Walker for 
his preparation of the event. 
 
There are a few boys in the Junior School who are wearing their hair in a manner that is not appropriate. This may be that 
it is too long or the style is of an “untidy” kind. Despite the attractions (to students) of current trends, the College has 
restrictions regarding hair. It is very difficult to be completely prescriptive when defining what is and what is not allowed, 
as it is impossible to predict trends in hair styles. However, we do reserve the right to judge whether a particular hair style 
is suited to school. Some students will receive uniform violation letters if it is felt that their hair is inappropriate. 
 
From next week students who are involved in after school activities and who attend (or their siblings attend) After School 
Care will be charged $2 for the period up to 4:00pm. Students who are not collected immediately after the conclusion of 
an after school activity and are therefore sent to After School Care will be charged at the normal rate. 
 
While on the topic of After School Care, it has come to my attention that some students are being instructed by their 
parents not to go to After School Care even if they have not been collected by 3:30pm. This means that some children 
are hiding around the school or arguing with staff when told to go to After School Care. I would like to remind parents that 
it is a policy of the College that all Junior School students uncollected by 3:30pm must go to After School Care and that a 
fee is then charged. Giving such contradictory instructions to your children not only puts them under unnecessary stress, 
but could also place them in physical danger. 
 
Events coming up include: 
 

• Awards Assembly (Year 3 item), Friday, 7th March 
• P & F AGM, Wednesday, 12th March 
• Year 5 Excursion, Taronga Park Zoo, Friday, 14th March 
• Year 6 Excursion, IMax Theatre, Friday, 14th March 
• Pupil Free Day, Thursday, 20th March 

 
Enjoy your weekend. 



 
For Sale: Arndell Saddle cloth. Used for one event only, as new condition. $40.00 

Please contact Mr Harrison in Student Services 
   

Learning Support Senior School:  Mr Phillip Kirkwood 
Senior School Peer Tutor and Reader Scribe Program 
In 2004 a Peer Tutor and Reader/Scribe Program was begun to pair students in need of various forms of assistance with a 
student who is willing and able to help. Recognition of this service appears in school reports and a yearly certificate is 
awarded to participants. It also counts as an activity as part of the compulsory participation in the extra-curricular life of the 
College. It is a rewarding and worthwhile act of service. 
 
If you participated in the program last year, you will automatically be invited to participate again this year. The first meeting 
was held on Friday. A training session/ refresher course will be run in the next fortnight. It is compulsory for all new peer 
tutors. Regular meetings will be held, at least once a term, which you must attend. These are advertised in the Daily 
Bulletin. In addition, Fridays at homeroom time, Mrs. Allen can be found in D block to confidentially discuss any difficulties 
with which peer tutors may need help. 
 
If you are a new student to Arndell, including all Year Seven students, volunteer your name to Mrs. Allen or Mr. Kirkwood 
if you are interested in participating. Information will then be sent home to the parents of identified students in order to 
obtain permission for you to participate. In class peer tutors do not miss any class-work or time. Reader/Scribes are out of 
class only a handful of times each year. 
 
This is a special opportunity to serve others. Thank you in advance for your very valuable help. Looking forward to seeing 
new faces soon. 

 
News from our Library Centres: Mrs Connie Stephens – Head of Library Services 

The Junior Library Centre will be holding its annual Scholastic Book Fair commencing next Friday, March 
14 and finishing on Wednesday, March 19.. The school receives a 30% return on the sales, so it is a 
great way for you to support the library and provide great books for your kids. Purchases may be made 
before school, at lunchtime or after school until 4pm. Further information from Mrs Miller in our next 
Advocate. 
 
The Senior Library Centre is open for student study from 8:00 – 4:30pm Tuesday-Friday & until 4:pm 
on Mondays. Parents are welcome at anytime to browse through our resources. The library has a 
photocopier for use by the student and parent community. (20c/page). We also have a parent 
borrower’s bookshelf in the foyer with 200 books. Please bring the books to the library circulation desk 
for borrowing. Below is a short review of just a few of these. 
 
• Starting School by Sue Berne,  looks at the key  issues  in starting school.  It can be used to assess your 

child’s  readiness  for  school or  to develop  skills needed  for a happy adjustment  to  school  life.  Issues 
addressed  include helping your child become  independent, developing  friendship skills, keeping safe, 
how to ‘bullyproof’ your child and how to deal with the ‘highs and lows’ of the first year. This book also 
looks at the important issue of happiness in children. 

• Praising Boys  and  Praising Girls  (two  separate  books)  by  Elizabeth Hartley‐Brewer.  These  books  are 
(separate) tips for parents and teachers about taking advantage of opportunities for effective praise in 
everyday  situations.  You will  discover  how  to  tailor  praise  to  age  and  development  level, why  it  is 
important to be truthful and descriptive with praise, when  incentives are appropriate and when they 
are  not  and which  language  phrases work  best  and which  ones  to  avoid.  Sounds  like we  could  all 
benefit from this one. 

• Don’t Just Stand There‐ Parents Take Action by Dorothy Lenthall,  is a guide to assist parents who are 
faced with the task of asking the school for help for their bullied child. It contains steps parents can use 
to help in the process of protecting their child as well as hints on getting into a helpful ‘mindset’ before 
approaching the school. 

• Boy Oh Boy by Dr Tim Hawkes, (Head of The King’s School at Parramatta) writes about his passion of 
helping boys to reach their full potential. He looks at the issues of boys’ behaviour at school, aggression 
and  bullying,  optimizing  scholastic  performance,  getting  boys  to  read  more,  friendship  and  sex, 
becoming socially responsible and improving relations with parents. 

There are many helpful books for parents in this bookshelf. It’s worth your look.  
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DATES FOR 2008:               
Term 1 - 2008 

Thursday 20 March – Staff Development Day 
Thursday 20 March – Monday 24 March – Easter Break 
Friday 11 April – Term 1 finishes 

Term 2 – 2008 
Monday 28 April to Friday 27 June 

Term 3 – 2008 
Monday 21 July to Friday 26 September 

Term 4 – 2008 
Monday 13 October – Wednesday 10 December 
Friday 5 December - College Carols 
Tuesday 9 December - Infants Presentation 
Wednesday 10 December - Primary School Presentation 
Thursday 11 December - Senior School Presentation. 

DATES FOR COLLEGE CAMPS: 
Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Year 10 
Year 11 

- 4th to 6th June (Deer Park_) 
- 4th to 6th June (Somerset Campsite) 
- 3rd to 6th  June (Port Hacking) 
- 17th to 19th November (Waterslea – Nowra) 
- 4th to 6th June (Blue Gum Lodge) 

 
 

 

     

a contemporary church for  
YOU and YOUR FAMILY. 

We meet every Sunday of the year at 
 10am Arndell Anglican College. 

 6pm Pitt Town Anglican Church Hall 
110 Bathurst Street, Pitt Town 

Contact:  Greg Peisley 
 

Pitstop 
An activity of Arndell Community Church 

where youth can revive and refuel 

Pitt Town Anglican Hall, Pitt Town 
Friday 7 Mar.- Pitstop goes TRUCKIN’ 

Friday 14 Mar. – H2O Night 
Friday 21 Mar – Good Friday 

(No Pitstop Tonight) 

Energy 
For Children in Years 3-6 
Fridays from 3.30-4.30 at  

Arndell Anglican College – D Block 
Friday 7 Mar. – Fruit Relays 

Fri 14 Mar. - Grotty Goodness  
Saturday Mar 29-30 - Fruity Sleepover 

 
Students: Friday Lunch  “The Way” meet in D1 

Adults: Fridays “People Looking at God’s Word” 9.25am at the College 
 

 

Scholarships for 2009: 
Arndell offers scholarships in a number of areas: 

             *Academic            * Musical 
* Excellent all-rounder 

Applications are invited for scholarships for students 
who will be in Year 7, 9 or 11 in 2009.  Applicants sit for 
a written scholarship examination on Saturday 10 May, 
2008 at the College; in addition, music scholarship 
applicants must present for audition at a date which will 
be shortly after the written examination. Offers are then 
made by the Headmaster in early-mid June. 
Please note: 

• Scholarships generally offer 50% or 25% 
remission of tuition fees. 

• Scholarships are offered to the most able 
only – the top one or two per year group 
who really stand out. 

Application forms may be obtained from the College 
Registrar – Mrs Wilson or by going on line through the 
College’s website: www.arndell.nsw.edu.au  then click 
on the homepage. 

Applications close by 28 March, 2008 
 

From the Youth Liaison Officer:  
Windsor Police Station 

Bicycles/Scooters/motorised mini bikes and scooters. All 
riders of bicycles must wear a helmet with the appropriate 
Australian Standards safety standard sticker attached. 
Fine $53. Anyone who rides a scooter/skateboard or roller 
blades should wear a helmet and protective gear.  
The following vehicles (irrespective of the power output of 
the motor) are banned from use on roads or in public 
areas.  
1.  Motorised foot scooters (with or without a seat) -        
electric/petrol engine  
2.  Mini-bikes  
3.  Motorised Human transporters such as the WheelMan, 
or SEGWAY  
4.  Motorised skateboards - electric/petrol engines  
POLICE CAN SEIZE AND TAKE POSSESSION OF 
UNREGISTERED VEHICLES (including prohibited 
vehicles).  
If any of the above prohibited vehicles are used on a road 
or in a public place the following fines may apply:  
                 Use Unregistered Vehicle $477  
                   Use Uninsured Vehicle $477  
                       Not pay road tax $477  
                           Total fine: $1,431.  
A very expensive joy ride for some children and parents. 

 
Brainteaser   

 Number 5 
Every issue of the College newsletter will include a 

brainteaser organised by Mr. Billeh.  The answer will be 
published in the following issue. Have fun and God bless 

you all. 
 
A 25 ft ladder is placed with its foot 7 ft away from a building. If 
the top of the ladder slips down 4 ft, how many feet will the 
bottom slide out? Assume the ladder is NOT an extension 
ladder. 
 
Answer to brainteaser 4: 
Two cakes. At each bridge you are required to give half of your 
cakes, and you receive one back. Which leaves you with 2 
cakes after every bridge. 

 
 
 

Information for the Advocate needs to be emailed to  
enquiries@arndell.nsw.edu.au by Tuesdays 4pm 

http://www.arndell.nsw.edu.au/
http://rds.arndell.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.arndell.nsw.edu.au/
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Once again Arndell Anglican College is participating in the World’s Greatest Shave 
to raise much needed funds for the Leukaemia Foundation. The event will be held 
during lunch time on Friday 14th March.  
 
How can we help? 
On Friday 14th March we will be shaving, colouring and waxing both staff and 
students to raise money for the Leukaemia Foundation. We want to raise as much 
money as we can so House Points are up for grabs to the House that raises the 
most money. 

 
All donations will be collected by Homeroom teachers leading up to the event or donations can be made online at 
www.worldsgreatestshave.com 

Select DONATE on the menu across the top of the page 
Step 1: Select “I am sponsoring someone” 
Step 2: Group name: Arndell Anglican College 
Step 3: Select Mr Burroughs/Arndell Anglican College. Sponsor: Put in your  
details & make the payment. Print receipt. All donations are tax deductible.  

 
On the day, students will be allowed to be out of uniform ONLY if they donate a gold coin during Homeroom. Students 
who do not wish to donate MUST be in full school uniform and not participate in the mufti-day. At lunch time, students and 
staff (are there any brave parents out there?) will be shaved, coloured and waxed in a public viewing under the shade 
cloths next to the gym.  
Last year we raised an impressive $7,536.30 and this year we hope to beat that. Mr Burroughs has agreed to adopt a 
Krusty the Klown hair style if we beat last year’s total. 
Please note: This has been planned for a Friday so that students who colour their hair have all weekend to return it to 
their natural colour as per College policies. The usual penalties will apply for those who remain coloured. Parental support 
with this matter is appreciated.  
 

 
TUTORING 

Tutoring is available at various times  
during the week in the following subjects: 

Mathematics (all levels), Physics, Chemistry,  
Biology, Science (all levels) 

Contact:  
Douglas Cooper B.A. (Hons), BSc. (Hons) M.A.MSc, 

Dip.Ed on 
02 9634 6018 or 0418 617 337 

Tutoring 
All Mathematics levels up to 3unit mathematics. 

Recently completed HSC topping 3 unit Mathematics 
and completing 4 unit maths. 

Accepted into B. Engineering/B. Commerce at UNSW. 
Know what is required to obtain strong results. 

Happy to help all levels of Mathematics students. 
Contact Richard McAuliffe on 

(02) 45 723 701 or 0423 733 788.

From the Careers Advisor:  Mrs Goddard 

CAREER EXPLORATION FOR YEAR 10 
Arndell Anglican College has organised for the Company Robert Allwell and Associates to conduct a Career 
Exploration Program for all Year 10 students. 
 The program is designed to: 
*  assess educational skills and career interests. 
*  educate students about decision making and career planning. 
*  develop research skills to enable them to make considered career choices. 
*  assist students to make realistic subject selections for Years 11 and 12. 
To complete the program, there will first of all be a morning of assessment organised by Robert Allwell and 
Associates on Wednesday 12 March.  This will include written tests in Maths and Language aptitude and 
achievement and work and lifestyle preferences.  Students do not study for these tests.  They are each required to 
bring a black or blue pen, calculator and water. 
These tests will be assessed by the company and the results sent to Arndell.  Meanwhile, there will be a program 
of lessons taken by the Careers Adviser and other staff explaining what the results mean, returning the results and 
assisting students in their research of careers. 
If you have any further queries, please contact Glenys Goddard (Careers Adviser). 

http://www.worldsgreatestshave.com/


 

   A CHRISTMAS CAROL 
 

THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING BUSINESSES FOR THEIR SPONSORSHIP 

Gold Sponsor :   LARRY WALKER HOME LOANS  Contact – 0412638124 or 

                                    www.larrywalker.com.au  

Gold sponsor:             RICHMOND VET HOSPITAL 

                                    Complete care for your pets.  Contact - 45784229 

Silver sponsor :          ROUSE HILL FAMILY MEDICAL PRACTICE   

                                   Contact – Dr. Stojanovic 96791098 

CAN YOU BECOME A SPONSOR THIS YEAR? 

Gold Sponsor $300   Silver sponsor $200   Bronze sponsor $100   Friend of the Theatre $50  

All sponsorships are tax deductible. Complete the form below and return it with your 

cash/cheque (made payable to Arndell Anglican College). 

 

To Miss Doman re: Sponsorship for A Christmas Carol 

Name of Sponsor: ______________________________________ 

Name of Business (if applicable): __________________________ 

Business/Contact details for advertisement in program: 

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

PROPS REQUIRED: Can you loan us any of the following – 

o A single brass or wooden bed  

o A ½ wine barrel 

o An old fashioned washboard 

o A wooden bookcase (3-6 shelves in height)  

o Wooden stools (looking for 6 – don’t have to 

match) 

o An old wooden style bar 
 

http://www.larrywalker.com.au/


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Arndell Advocate: 

The School Newsletter “The Advocate” is on the School website, however if you would like this to be emailed to you,  
please fill in the note below and return back to Mrs Barbra Whelan. (PA to the Headmaster). 

 
Attention Mrs Whelan: 
 
I wish to have the Advocate emailed to me: 
 
Parent’s Name . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . .                           Email Address: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
 

 
 
 
 

A very special thank you to students, teachers and parents of years 2 & 3 for their 
performances at the “Welcome to Arndell” Supa Sunday. 

College Easter Service - Tuesday March 18 starting at 7pm 

GOOD FRIDAY–10 am. Followed by a church picnic to Cattai              
                        National Park. Bring a chair & Picnic Lunch.  

EASTER SUNDAY-10am at Arndell Community Church and 6pm at  
                      St James Church Hall Bathurst St Pitt Town 

ENERGY Fruity Sleepover – Saturday March 29. Fun, games & food , 
then Sunday 10am special item by ENERGY kids. Join us for BBQ             
                                     breakfast 

For further details on these events please contact 
Greg Peisley – 4588 5482 

 

 

 

 

 
Adolescent School Based Vaccination  
                              Program 2008: 

         Parents, 
Please return the consent forms back to the Administration office (Mrs Whelan)  

no later than Thursday 13th March. 
Students will have their 1st injections for Hepatitis B and HPV on Tuesday 18 March 2008



From the Sports Desk: 
YOUR ACCESS TO INFORMATION ABOUT  

HILLS ZONE & 
REPRESENTATIVE SPORT FOR 2008 AT ARNDELL.  
 

 
Senior School Swimming Carnival – Mrs Rosemary Cornick 
Results:                   1st  Macquarie   1363 

2nd  Greenway    1229 
3rd Johnston      1131 
4th  Chisholm     1118 
5th  Tebbutt        1097 

 
Age Champions: 

12years Owen Rogers, Kelsey Ramm 
13years Keaton Senna, Lauren Stanley & Amy Stoker 
14years Dieter Hoffman, Kimberlee Currell 
15years Kurt Jackson, Emily McAuley 
16years Hayden Collins, Holly Andrews 
17+years Grant Donaldson, Tahnie Jackson 

Medallions will be presented at assembly this week. 
 
The Hills Zone Swimming Carnival Monday 17th March at SAC Homebush  5 – 10pm. Being a night carnival 
students will be expected to make their own transport arrangements for this event. Parent support is greatly 
appreciated. Letters have been distributed to the Squad. Students are expected to wear the College swimming 
costume. Please ring Mrs Cornick for any queries about the Hills Zone Swimming Carnival. Additional Events 
available for nomination at CIS: 200m IM, 400m Freestyle, 400m IM (J,I,S), Open 800m & 1500m Freestyle. 
Nominations must be made via Mrs Cornick 
 
Hills Zone Interschool Sports Competitions:  
Junior Boys  Outdoor Cricket final round v WCC 107 – 145. Arndell finished  in 3rd place overall. 
 
NSW All Schools Triathlon Results. Thursday 28th February: Hayden Collins 4th  for CIS, 21st for All Schools; Ben 
Tuynman 7th for CIS 44th for All Schools, Dieter Hoffman 5th for CIS 19th for All Schools. 
 
Tennis success continues: Congratulations to the Barbagallo’s. Danica finished 3rd in the CIS Championships 2 
points under second place ,with the top two being selected for the CIS team. On the weekend  Nathanial won the  21 
Under Championships at Penrith and Danica finished as runner up in the 14s and Under 

 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 
Junior School Swimming Carnival – Nathan Walker 
The annual swimming carnival was held at Richmond Pool on 28th February.  Although it rained heavily throughout the 
day, and cold weather set in, the swimmers performed brilliantly, and some school records were broken 
 

Event Old Record Time New Record Time 

8 year girls 50m Backstroke Deanne Collins 59.95 Chloe Patterson 57.16 

9 year girls 100m Freestyle Janae Lane 1:43.97 Georgia Thorpe 1:40.87 

11 year girls 100m Freestyle Katie MacDonald 1:35.85 Janae Lane 1:25.19 

10 year boys 100m Freestyle   Hayden Lane 1:37.69 

 
Ribbons and age champion medals will be awarded to students, and the Swimming Shield awarded to the winning 
house, at Awards Assembly on Friday 7th March. 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Year 7 Parents, 

 
Meet The Homeroom Tutor 

 
Wednesday 26 March 

 
7.00pm 

 
Performing Arts Auditorium 

 
You are all warmly invited  

to an evening with those staff  - Homeroom Tutor and Head of House 
 – who have been working with your children as they settle in to Year 7 

 
Topics to be covered include: 

Classwork/Homework/Assignments 
Diaries 
Routines of the Day 
How we use Homeroom Time 
The Role of the Head of House 

 
There will be 

 Plenty of time for questions 
 Time for individual discussion about your child 
 Supper!!! 

 
This is an important evening of two-way communication. 

 
Please join us!! 

 

 

 
 

Dr. John Goddard 
Headmaster 

 
 

 
 

CARERS FOR CHILDREN  
with special needs  

Can you spare an occasional day or a few hours a month? Are you friendly, caring and accepting? 
Wanting to do something that will give you great rewards? 

WE NEED YOU!!!  
Westlink Respite Services (WRS) is in great need of volunteers (over 17yrs) who would like to befriend a child 

or teenager who has a disability. Care can take place in your home, the child's home or as a companion on 
outings in the community. This is a great opportunity for the child to make new friends & also give their family a 
short break. Carers are recompensed to cover expenses. Training and ongoing support are provided. Our next 

information session is being held soon. To find out more details, phone us at:(02) 9832 2300 or (02) 4751 
8213We'd love to hear from you 

ANGLICARE 


